WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 1st February 2005 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman, Roger Hamilton; Treasurer Elizabeth Saunders; Janet Robson; Norman Roper; Sue Shlackman; Jim Biggin

2. Apologies for Absence: Vice Chairman John Thackray; Cliff Roffey; Maureen Biggin

3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 4th January were approved and signed by the Chair 

4. Treasurers Report: the audited annual accounts were presented. The current account balance as at the date of the meeting was £2240.08 

5. Membership: no report.

6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: Roger Hamilton reported that the subscription has been increased to £20 per annum

7. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: Sue Shlackman reported a planned increase in social activities in 2005. 

8. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: nothing to report

9. Planning Issues: The secretary reported that 20 Lynton Crescent has gone to appeal and we have renewed our objection. An appeal has been lodged against part of the design of the new complex to be built by Dorset CC behind 32 Jumpers Road.

10. The Forestry Commission: the General Secretary reported that he had attended the “reconciliation meeting” held on 28th January between the Forestry Commission, CBC, Hurn Parish Council, HCT and English Nature. He undertook to circulate minutes of the meeting when they became available.

11. Local Traffic Management: it was resolved that the General Secretary should send the amended letter to CBC

12. Southeast Dorset Sub-regional Plan: it was resolved that the General Secretary should submit the amended reply. He reported that Highcliffe Residents and the Joint Committee of Christchurch Residents Associations had both submitted similar replies.

13. CBC 2005 Council Tax: the General Secretary reported that the CBC portion of the Council Tax was likely to be increased by 4.7% over the 2004 level.

14. Future Bulletins: It was resolved that we should use this service based upon two distributions a year, the first to be Spring 2005 and the second Autumn 2005. The draft bulletin in its new desktop published format was approved.

15. February Annual General Meeting: the draft agenda was approved subject to some amendments

The meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

